# Birth and Deaths

Card of Thanks, in Memoriams, Engagements

#### DIED

PARENT, Lue - Age 69, of Hemmingford, passed away peacefully after a short battle with cancer on August 14, 2007. He was born in Lacolle, August 26, 1937 to Charles André and Carmen (Lavarière) Parent. He leaves behind a wife, Viola Laycock, two sons Richard and Raymond, daughter, Ann (Hawksby) and son-inlaw, Kent; five step-sons Michael (Jackson) and Donald, David, Marc and André (Premont), three brothers Pierre (wife Thérèse Battah), Hubert and Robert (wife Diane Hébert); four sisters Marcelle, Hélène (husband Camille Fortin), Suzanne (husband Melvin Reed) and Diane, Luc also leaves five grandchildren, several nieces, nephews, cousins, an uncle and two special friends. Services Friday, August 24. Visitation 11 a.m. - 2 p.m. Sharpe Funeral Home, 461 Champlain, Hemmingford, 2 p.m. St. Romain Catholic Church. Donations can be made to Canadian Cancer Society or the Hemmingford Volunteer Fire Department.

#### CARD OF THANKS

The family and friends of the late Russell Milne wish to express their sincere thanks and appreciation for the beautiful flower arrangements, visits to the funeral home and all other acts of thoughtfulness. Many thanks to the nurses and staff of the Huntingdon County Hospital for their excellent care and kindness. A very special "thank-you" to Gail Shearer and all the staff of her nursing home, also to his dear friend Carol Taillefer who was a kind and wonderful neighbour for many years.

Thank-you to everyone that came to pay their respects to Kenneth P. Craig, deceased on May 5, 2007.

From Carol Craig and family

My sincere thanks to family and friends who helped me celebrate my 75th birthday. All cards and gifts were most appreciated.

Anne Lamb

The family of the late Mabel Campbell would like to extend our heartfelt gratitude for all the support and kindness that we have received since the passing away of our mother. Thank-you for the flowers, cards, food, donations, the Women's Auxiliary of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, as well to the other donations to various charities given in her memory, Sincere thanks to Dr. Vandor and the nursing staff of the Third Floor, we are so fortunate to have you. To all of our friends, relatives and neighbours who in time of need came forward, thank-you, Many thanks to the UCW members of MacDougall Hall for the reception in honor of Mom. A special thanks to Rev. Barbara Bryce for her support and guidance through our difficult time.

Sincerely, The Campbell family

### IN MEMORIAM

KNOX (LEWIS), Marjorie - who is a very special Star Angel since June 29, 1990, watching over her family until they reunite within her loving arms, once again. In honour of Our Mom. Mom, this year was one willed by strength, And in paying homage to Our Mom.

No matter how many years may come and go, Every teardrop seems heavier since you've been

Under false pretence and a God complex,
This physician played roulette right from the
start.

In denial, the word "psychosmatic" was written by his hand.

Which tore our world apart.

Cancer has metastaxes through out her body,
As our families put up one hell of a fight,
We lost her along with the right to Quality of
Life.

Nine days, after, (heing transferred to Montreal), that night.

A strong family stands up for themselves, A stronger family stands up for others, We can go to sleep, peacefully knowing, That someone cares for us, especially "Our Mothers".

In loving memory Sons - Bob, Cliff, Gerald, Jimmy Daughters - Bev, Connie and MaryAnn And all our families XOXO

Predeceased – Husband Hartley Sr., and son Hartley Jr. P.S. Mom's first born son is Bob, born Aug. 16 also Bob and Aggie's Anniversary is on June 29.



We would like to thank our family, neighbours and friends for their expressions of sympathy following the death of our son Lee on July 9, 2007. Your flowers, donations, cards, food, phone calls and house plants will always be remembered and cherished. Also, a thank you to Dr. S.K. Geukjian for his expressions of support and encouragement.

Sincerely, Normand, Shirley and family

3217451-220607-0



## Remembering Charlotte Kerr McAdam

#### Ruth Chalifoux

Born August 4, 1914 in Howick, Quebec and educated at Howick Consolidated School, Charlotte Kerr McAdam joined the Hemmingford Branch of the Women's Institute in 1947. For 60 years, she was an active and dedicated member of our Branch, holding such offices as Convenor of Home Economics, Education, Agriculture, and Welfare and Health, and she was our Branch President from 1960-63. She also served as County Convenor of Education for three years and participated in a special "Province Presents" section on the 50th Anniversary O.W.I. Jubilee Program. For many years, Charlotte generously drove various members in need of transportation and always volunteered to participate in W.I. projects over and above the normal expected from any member. A Life Membership was awarded to Charlotte in November 1973 in recognition of her outstanding qualities and in appreciation of her significant contribution to our Hemmingford Branch. Charlotte McAdam will be greatly missed both by the W. I. and by the community at large.





Congratulations on your graduation from Champlain College in Social Science, Best of luck at Concordia.

> Leve Grandma D. Mum. Marcel, Robert & Ckloé-Jade Yann, Lisa & family